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A Message From The President 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 
 
Our club received a $50.00 donation from a member of the Elkhart Community Lions Club the other 
day. I called this Lion to thank her. Lion Rosemary explained that she and three other lady Lions 
were on their way home from Indianapolis when their automobile suffered a flat tire. A local auto 
shop owner and his family members were working at their shop during the weekend to catch up on 
some jobs. They normally would have been closed. They opened their doors and offered the Lions 
fresh coffee and a place to warm off the chill of the day. A new, special size tire was located and re-
trieved. Once installed, the other three tires were inspected. Thankfully, no problems were found. 
When the time came to settle the bill, the owner and the other family members said “no charge”. In-
stead, please make a donation to our local Lions Club so they can continue to help the members of 
our community. A big Lion roar and thank you to all for your generosity! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Vic  
President, Lakeville Lions Club 
1

st
 VDG, District 25-G 

 

October Dinner Meeting: The October Dinner Meeting will be held Tuesday, October 28, at 

6:30 p.m., at the Newton Center. Our guest speaker will be Lion Sam Lashley of the Millersburg Li-

ons Club. Lion Sam is a meteorologist with the National Weather Service and the District 25-G 

Emergency Preparedness Chairman. Come and hear what Lion Sam has to share with us. 

 

Shirley Rynearson, a volunteer for the Experience Lakeville project and the wife of Lion Jeff Rynear-

son, will provide us with a brief update on Lakeville’s recent acceptance into the Indiana Main Street 

program and ongoing efforts to develop a 5-year plan for the town parks.  

 

Several members of the Dunlap Lions Club are planning to attend our October Dinner Meeting. Let’s 

give them a great Lakeville Lions Club welcome! 

 

If you are planning to attend this meeting, but are not on the permanent dinner list, please call Lion 

Jean Barlow (574-291-0680) by Sunday, October 26th to make a reservation. If you are on the per-

manent dinner list, but will be unable to attend this meeting, please notify Lion Jean by Sunday, Oc-

tober 26th, so that the club does not order and pay for extra meals.  

 

Community Halloween Party: Our annual Community Halloween Party will be held Friday, Oc-

tober 31, at 7:00 p.m., at the Newton Center. Head Halloween Honcho Lion Larry Ort reports that 

there will be costume contests for children and adults, and we will be serving cookies, doughnuts, 

and cider for refreshments. Don’t miss out on this opportunity to show us your scariest, funniest, cut-

est, weirdest costume. 



 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Tue, Oct 28 6:30 pm Dinner Meeting - Guest speaker: Lion Sam 
Lashley, District 25-G Emergency Prepared-
ness Chairman 

Newton Center 

Fri, Oct 31 7:00 pm Community Halloween Party Newton Center 

Tue, Nov 11 7:00 pm Board Meeting Scout Hall 

Sat, Nov 22 11:30 am District Meeting Sunnyside Park, 
New Paris, Indiana 

Tue, Nov 25 6:30 pm Dinner Meeting Newton Center 

Thu, Dec 4 5:00 pm Pictures with Santa Center Township Library, 
South Bend, Indiana 

Sat, Dec 6  Toys for Tots / Christmas Food Basket Blitz 
Day 

 

Tue, Dec 9 7:00 pm Board Meeting Scout Hall 

Sat, Dec 13 10:00 am Pictures with Santa Lakeville Library 

Sat, Dec 20  Toys for Tots / Christmas Food Basket Distri-
bution  

 


